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On January 5, the Minister of Communications, Mayra Arevich Marín carried out a check-up of the 
neighborhood transformation program with the entities and factors of the Fanguito community, in the 
municipality of Plaza de la Revolución; accompanied by the Vice Minister of Communications, Ana Julia 
Marine López and the General Director of Communications Manuel Zayas Martínez.

At the end of the check-up, the Minister of Communications toured the works being carried out in the area 
such as: the Vicente Ponce school; the transformation of premises into housing for vulnerable families of the 
community; the warehouses that will provide new services to the population as a result of the conditions 
created for them.

In El Fanguito, the Minister of Communications verified the quality and beauty of the completed works, as 
well as the gratitude of the neighbors for the work carried out to improve the conditions of the houses and 
the community in general.

In her official Twitter account, the Minister of Communications, Mayra Arevich Marín, on her visit to 
Fanguito said: "In a check-up with the entities and factors of El Fanguito neighborhood, the progress of the 
works being executed was evaluated, as well as their continuity in 2022 was specified. In the tour it was 
noted that the neighborhood continues to transform and collective thinking and action prevails".
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